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Caledonia Junior High School

38 Caledonia Road, Dartmouth, NS B2X 1K8

Telephone: 435-8413

Fax: 435-8425

cjhs@hrsb.ns.ca
www.caledonia.ednet.ns.ca

February 28, 2017
Dear Parents and Guardians,

The course selection process is about to begin for your son/daughter.  Moving from junior high school to high school is a large and important transition for students and families.  With this in mind, several important presentations have been organized to better inform students and families of the details involved in the course selection process and what to expect in transitioning to and attending high school.   I’ve placed a list of dates below which outline all of these important presentations.  Please take a close look at these to ensure that you stay informed of the process.

	Date
	Activity

	Thursday March 2, 2017
	Course Selection Overview from PAHS

	Wednesday March 8, 2017
	IB Program Overview

	Friday March 24, 2017
	O2 Program Overview

	Monday March 27, 2017
	Math Selection Overview

	Tuesday March 28, 2017
	Grade 9 Parent IB Presentation (PA Library) 5:30-6:30

	Tuesday March 28, 2017
	Math Recommendation sheets to go home

	Wednesday March 29, 2017
	Grade 9 Parent Info Night @ PAHS
7 pm in AV Room

	Thursday March 30, 2017
	Math Recommendation sheets due to Math Teacher

	Wednesday March 29-Monday April 4, 2017
	Mr. MacDonald will meet with all grade 9 students individually and advise on course selections.

	April 4, 2017
	Online Course Selection for PAHS.  

	TBD
	DHS Course selection overview and parent info night


This process is an important one and often weighs heavily on the minds of students and their families.  For this reason, I set aside time to meet with each students several times to ensure that they are confident about their selections.  If you have any questions, please contact me or the Student Services team at the high school.

Sincerely,

Jeff MacDonald
School Counsellor
Caledonia Junior High

